
 

 
 

TO:  Citizens Review Board 
 
FROM:  Sergeant Joseph A. Stockton, Professional Standards 
  
DATE: October 10, 2023 
 
RE:  23-00 Lockette Response    
                

  
In reference to your request involving Ms. Lockette’s complaint: 
 

1. No such video exists for this incident involving Ms. Lockette’s complaint. Investigations of 
minor crashes is not listed in the Mandatory Recording section (06.28.01.02) of the KWPD Body 
Worn Cameras policy.  

2. I have attached all CAD notes associated with this incident in the email accompanying this 
memo.  

3. I have attached the crash report (23-4489) generated by Officer Alexandre Gaufillet documenting 
this incident. There are no accompanying pictures as there is no policy requiring pictures be 
taken for minor crashes.  

 
Based on my research into this incident, I do not believe there to be any violation of KWPD policy or 
Florida state statute by Officer A. Gaufillet. 
 
Officer A. Gaufillet performed his duties on scene, conducting a full traffic crash investigation. Officer 
A. Gaufillet spoke to an independent witness on scene, who stated Ms. Lockette drove into the rear of 
the boat/engine. Officer A. Gaufillet attempted to speak with a witness provided by Ms. Lockette 
approximately three (3) to four (4), however the witness did not answer or return any of the phone calls. 
Officer Randall Hartle also attempted to contact the witness provided by Ms. Lockette, but he was not 
able to speak to her either.  
 
Upon reviewing the CAD Notes and the Traffic Crash Report, Officer A. Gaufillet completed the report 
accurately with the provided information. Officer A. Gaufillet can still update the report if any new 
information is provided to him.   
 
If the board has any questions regarding this complaint, please feel free to contact me.  
 


